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                     MEMBERSHIIP OPEN TO MEN REGARDLESS OF AGE, RACE, COLOR, OR RELIGION 
GETTING  TOGETHER FOR LUNCH AND ENJOYING OUR VARIOUS ACTIVITIES 

HIGH MOUNTAIN NEWS 

 
 
 

JANUARY 2025 
NEXT MEETING JANUARY 27th our 407th 

FANDANGO CASINO CARSON CITY 
 

  
My Fellow SIR members: 
 
Our year, 2024, was a very successful year for our Branch 160.  Our volunteer 
officers and activity chairmen did an outstanding job to keep our 
organization running.  Most of our last year's officer have returned with the 

exception of:  Jim Maxedon as our new Golf chairman, Bill Bumbaca as our new Bowling 
chairman, Jim Beilstein as our Sunshine chairman.  We are still looking for a new Web Master.  
Thank you all for stepping forward to keep our Branch successful. 
 
I appreciate it very much from all of you giving me the opportunity to be your BIG SIR for 
2025.  I will do my best to keep you informed of importing happenings during this year. 
My goal is to improve our monthly meeting participation.  Our Little SIR, John Gooding, is 
doing a great job in obtaining interesting guest speakers.  Our luncheons at Fandango Casino 
have been great.  It's the get together once a month to make new friends, to reminisce with old 
friends and update each other of new events and interests. 
 
I would like to see a 60% to 70% attendance at each meeting.  Who knows, I may even have a 
surprise for you for those of you who attend a certain luncheon meeting. 
 
Our Little SIR, John Gooding, will be chairing our January 27 luncheon meeting in my 
absence.  I will be out of town that day. 
 
Big Sir Sig Heidemann 
 



     

 

  Hello Sirs, I’m hoping we all had a Wonderful Holiday with lots of Joy and 
Happiness and I am Wishing everyone a New Year filled with Good Health and 

Prosperity.  I too am saddened by the tragic loss of our beloved member Mike Bright.  Life can be 
all too Short.  So, let’s all fill the Unforgiving Minute with 60 Seconds worth of Distance Run and 
Enjoy every Moment.   

 Our Speaker this Month will be our own Joe Carmona on the subject of Parkinson’s Disease.   I 
hope to see many of you this month at our Luncheon on Monday the 27th at the Fandango.    

 
Be Well, Your Little Sir, John Gooding  

__________________________________________________________________ 
 

SIR Golfers, 
We have a robust Winter Golf schedule this season. So far, we have not been 
weathered out for any of our games. Sig is still working to finalize our regular season 
schedule which should be done soon. 
 
2024 was a great year for our golf events. Thanks to all the helpers including Sig (and 

Lila), Mike, Tom, and Marshall. Here are some stats for the season:  I will be sending out the results of 
the Golf Survey later this month. Also, look for invitations to upcoming tournaments with sign-ups 
through Google Forms. 
Jim Maxedon 

SIR Branch #160 2024 Golf Stats 
Rounds Played: 1,327 

Golfers: 106 
Top 10 rounds played: 
Heidemann 36 
Slate 31 
Smith 30 
Pike 30 
Spacek 30 
Wolf 30 
Beilstein 29 
Hempler 29 
Gooding 28 
Maxedon 28 

 
 
 
 

2. 
 

Prize Money paid: $6,314 
Top 10 Money Winners ($): 

Pike 225 
Smith, B 213 
Beilstein 202 
Taylor 191 
Slate 162 
Patton 155 
Maxedon 151 
Jannis 142 
Dow 123 
Heidemann 122 



 
 

 
 

3. 

160
160 Month December Year 2024
6 Month YTD

BEGINNING CASH BALANCE (Total Cash) Line 1 $9,062.53 $7,625.28

GENERAL ACCOUNTS
    Receipts

101 Dues / Contributions $50.00 $105.00

   102 Interest $0.15 $1.51

103 State Board Pro Rata Assessment $11.00 $1,080.00

Subtotal General Receipts Line 2 $61.15 $1,186.51
Disbursements

201 Printing, Supplies etc $55.00 $1,107.13

202 Postage $43.80 $542.98

203 Officers' Expense $0.00 $0.00

204 Guest Expense $0.00 $0.00

205 State Board Pro Rata Assessment $0.00 $1,020.00

206 New Checks $0.00 $33.42

207 Other $0.00 $0.00

Subtotal General Disbursements Line 3 $98.80 $2,703.53
NET GENERAL gain/(loss)  Line 4 (2-3) -$37.65 -$1,517.02

CUSTODIAL ACCOUNTS
Receipts

301 Monthly Luncheon $700.00 $12,673.00

302 Special Activities $0.00 $3,135.00

303 Travel $0.00 $0.00

304 Bowling $0.00 $0.00

305 Golf $0.00 $20.00

306 Rooster Items $0.00 $205.00

307 50/50 Raffle Receipts $225.00 $2,476.00

308 Other $1,320.00 $1,320.00

Subtotal Custodial Receipts Line 5 $2,245.00 $19,829.00
Disbursements

401 Monthly Luncheon $2,797.20 $14,656.80

402 Special Activities $515.26 $1,956.90

403 Travel $0.00 $0.00

404 Bowling $0.00 $0.00

405 Golf $0.00 $157.14

406 Rooster Purchase $0.00 $110.00

407 50/50 Payout $120.00 $1,219.00

Subtotal Custodial Disbursements Line 6 $3,432.46 $18,099.84
NET CUSTODIAL gain/(loss) Line 7 (5-6) -$1,187.46 $1,729.16

ENDING CASH BALANCE (Total Cash) Line 8 (1+4+7) $7,837.42 $7,837.42

Checkbook $7,837.42 Total Members 110
Savings $0.00 New  Members 0
Petty Cash $0.00 Members Lost 0

Total Cash 7,837.42 1/4/2025 Joseph A. Young
Report Sent Date

Dist:  SIRForm28@YAHOO.COM, Big Sir, Branch Secretary
FORM 28, Rev 12/21/2023

Treasurer

            FORM 28, SONS IN RETIREMENT MONTHLY CASH REPORT
Branch

CASH ELEMENTS Membership This Month

Area



 
 
 

SIR BRANCH 160 OFFICERS EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 2025 
Board of Directors 

 
 

 
BIG SIR SIG HEIDEMANN 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TREASURE  
JOE YOUNG 
 
 
 
 
 
ASST. TREASURE  
NEIL WOLF 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
LITTLE SIR JOHN GOODING 
 
 
 
 

 
 
SECRETARY TIM DURKIN 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ASST:  SECRETARY 
SKIP HEMPLER 
 
 
 

 
 

JOE TOMLIN -TOM KERNS -MIKE PATTON 
JIM BEILSTEIN-JOHN LILYGREN-JIM MAXEDON 

 

~NOTICE~ 
All travel events and other activities sponsored by Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, or its Branches, are for 

the convenience and pleasure of its members and their guests who desire to participate.  Sons In 
Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well-being or safety of 
the participants or passengers, or their property or any damages whatsoever, in any manner pertaining to 

said activities. 

 
                  NOTES FROM THE  
                      EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING . . .  
 

Wait a minute . . . they wasn’t no setch meeting cuz we wuz all partying in December! 
 

4. 
 



 

 
 
 

WILL SMITH, PERRY DAMON, 
BOB DRABANT, TOM KERNS,  

STEVE CRABTREE, LARRY FINKEL, 
JOHN GREENHUT, RICHARD PIKE, 

JOHN GERARD, ROBERT CLEMENTS, 
NEIL WOLF, TIM DURKIN,  

ABLE JUAREZ, STUART JOHNSON 
ONE IS 65 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
BADGE DRAWING WINNER FOR  

JANUARY LUNCHEON 
BOB REIFENBERG 

Come to a meeting, have lunch, hear our guest 
speaker and have your badge pulled from the 

bucket for a lunch on the SIR at the next meeting. 
 

 
The State Sir has increased our assessment by 
.25 per quarter.  Your assessment of $11.00 is 
due now.  You can pay at the next meeting or 
you can mail a check to Joe Young 3345 Coloma 
Dr.  Carson City, NV.  89705 
 

 
5. 

 
 

Lake Tahoe Branch 160 Badge Color Scheme 
 
Honorary Life Member… GOLD New Member…BLUE 
the rest of us…BLACK. When you see a badge with 
BLUE lettering indicating a NEWER MEMBER, be sure 
to make him feel welcome. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WINTER  GOLF 
Nick Jannis and Jim Maxedon will be putting on 
our winter golfing this winter.  Give them a call. 

Nick 775-425-613 –nick4fut@gmail.com   
Jim 209-914-5669 – jmax7@pacbell.net 

Date      Course Green Fees     
1/20/2025         Empire Ranch        30 
1/28/2025         Eagle Valley East   30 
2/3/2025           Silver Oak              TBD 
2/10/2025         Sunridge                 45 
2/17/2025         Dayton                    45               Lunch 
2/25/2025         Eagle Valley East   30 
3/3/2025           Dayton                    45               Lunch 
3/10/2025         Sunridge               TBD 
3/17/2025          Silver Oak            TBD 

 

Visit the SIR Website at sirinc.org and read 
“SIR HAPPENINGS”— 
the SIR State Newsletter. 
Sir Branch 160 Web Site 

https://sirinc2.org/z_branch160/index.html 
 

SUNSHINE REPORT 
Our Sunshine Chairman is Jim Beilstein His 

phone number is 775-790-5180.  Let Jim know if 
someone is under the weather or if a family 

member is not well. 
 
 
 

mailto:nick4fut@gmail.com
mailto:jmax7@pacbell.net
https://sirinc2.org/z_branch160/index.html


ROOSTER SALES 
~NOTICE ON SALE NOW~ 

SUPPORT “The SIR” ~ DRESS IT UP WITH 
ROOSTER PINS,  
HATS AND SHIRTS. 
SHOW HOW PROUD YOU 

ARE TO BE A SIR!! 
 

HATS ~$15 
VESTS ~$29.50   
POLO SHIRTS~ $16/$21 
WICKING SHIRTS~$20/24/30              
 PINS ~ SMALL $2/LARGE $3   
 GOLF/BOWLING TOWELS ~$9 
               Start looking good! 
DAVID TIONGCO 
 

How to sponsor a New Member. . . 
Present him with a business card for his free 

lunch on Sir Branch 160.  He should be able to 
attend the monthly meetings.  Make him aware 
that there is an assessment of $11 once a year, 

but some members make voluntary donations to 
help cover our expenses.  Tell Him that dress is 
casual and to arrive at Fandango Casino during 
the social hour - -10 am but well before 11am.–
Introduce your guest as a prospective member 
when called upon.  He won’t have to make a 

speech.   Pick up the application from the 
Membership Chairman, help him fill it out and 

then return it to the Membership Chairman.  His 
application will be processed and, typically, he 

can be introduced as a New Member at our next 
regular luncheon meeting.   

 

 
 

6. 
 
 

 
 

 
Membership & Luncheon Report  
Sons In Retirement – Lake Tahoe 

Branch 160 
Tom Kerns Director Branch 160 

 
DECEMBER 2024 
  
Total Member previous report (111) 
 
Members Dropped (1) Mike Bright 
 
New Members voted in (0)  
 
Long term illness (1) Michael Vadnais 
 
Prospective New Member (0)  
 
Total Members this report (110) 
 
Medical Leave: (0)  
 
Excused Short Term Illness or Recovery (0)  
 
Excused Snow (11) 
 
(6) Members on activity suspension for failure to attend 3 
meetings in the last 12 rolling months. Members must also 
pay their overdue assessments before resuming activities.   
Ken Adams, Harold Allen, Ed Fry, Randy David, David 
Webster, Mike Bacciocco 
 
Total excused members (1) 
 
Total Active Members minus Excused Members (109) 
 
Total number unexcused not at meeting (76) 
 
Total Members attending meeting (33) 
 
Vistors-Member’s friends and spouses (33) 
 
Speaker (0)  
 
Visitors (0)   
          
Total present (66) 
 

 
 
 
 

 



 

…NEWSLETTER…  
LAKE TAHOE BRANCH 160 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

               BIG SIR----------------------SIG HEIDEMANN---------------775-265-4810        DIRECTOR----------------JOE TOMLIN-----------------------775-790-7160 

               LITTLE SIR------------------JOHN GOODING---------------775-450-6242         DIRECTOR-----------------TOM KERNS-----------------------925-202-5922 

              SECRETARY-----------------TIM DURKIN--------------------209-471-3140    DIRECTOR-----------------MIKE PATTON--------------------775-300-1073 

              ASST. SECRETARY---------SKIP HEMPLER………………….707-303-2929         DIRECTOR-----------------JIM BEILSTEIN--------------------775-790-5180 

              TREASURER----------------JOE YOUNG----------------------916-990-4049        DIRECTOR-----------------JOHN LILYGREN-------------------530-318-8988 

              ASST. TREASURER--------NEIL WOLF-----------------------530-318-4091        DIRECTOR-----------------JIM MAXEDON--------------------209-914-5669 

              HONORARY DIRECTORS 

                             STEVE BUTTS……………………………………775-722-0177      DAVE TIONGCO------------------------------------775-265-9448 

                             JOHN GERARD-------------------------------530-542-2876                     RON THOMPSON-----------------------------------775-848-1402 

                             TOM SAWYER--------------------------------775-852-8675                     SKIP HEMPLER--------------------------------------702-303-2929 

                    LARRY COFFMAN -------------------------530-577-0328              

 
BRANCH OFFICIAL E-MAIL CONTACT AND WEB MASTER JAMES MAXEDON jmax7@pacbell.net         

Area 6 Representative–Gary Johnson 530-457-7759 gjohns111@aol.com  
State President– Rich Carlson  

 
 

 
 

 
SIR Branch 160 Newsletter 
P.O. Box 550086                             
So. Lake Tahoe, CA 96155 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

mailto:jmax7@pacbell.net

